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Industrial Development Authority of the Clarke County Virginia 
Board of Directors 
July 27, 2017 Minutes


[bookmark: _GoBack]A meeting of the Board of Directors of the Industrial Development Authority of the Clarke County Virginia held in the Berryville/Clarke County Government Center, Berryville, Virginia, on Thursday, July 27, 2017, at 1:00 PM. 

Directors Present: Mark Cochran, Brian Ferrell, Allan Frederickson, David Juday, English Koontz, Rodney Pierce

Directors Absent:  Paul Jones

Board of Supervisors Liaison Absent: David Weiss 

County Staff Present: Len Capelli, Lora Walburn


Call to Order 

At 1:00 pm, Chairman David Juday called the meeting to order.


Adoption of Agenda

By consensus, the Board adopted the agenda as presented.  


Presentation Resolution of Appreciation and Recognition of Service Wayne Armbrust

Wayne Armbrust, former appointed member of the Board of Directors of the Industrial Development Authority, joined the Directors for a presentation of a resolution of appreciation.

Chairman Juday presented the resolution approved by the Authority at its February 2, 2017, meeting.  He opined that Mr. Armbrust had been the “heart and soul” of the organization for years. 

Wayne Armbrust thanked the Board commenting that it was very considerate and very much appreciated.  He stated that he had enjoyed the opportunity to be part of the organization and felt that the Authority had done some positive things during his tenure. 

Chairman Juday added that Mr. Armbrust held the purse strings like reins guiding the Authority in the right way.

Rod Pierce shared a story from their days together on the Authority remarking that if he had the money, he would give it to Wayne Armbrust to invest.

Chairman Juday added that for a while the Authority had a safe, highly remunerative investment strategy.  He thanked Mr. Armbrust for a great job.

Resolution of Appreciation and Recognition of Service
Wayne Armbrust

WHEREAS on February 17, 2004, the Clarke County Board of Supervisors first appointed Wayne Armbrust to the Board of Directors for the Industrial Development Authority of the Clarke County Virginia to serve the remainder of the unexpired term of Henry L. Garrett, III; and, 

WHEREAS Mr. Armbrust served the Authority as Treasurer from 2005 through 2010, Secretary from 2006 through 2010 and Vice Chair from 2011 through 2014; and, 

WHEREAS during Mr. Armbrust’s tenure, he promoted the work of the Authority, actively participating in the sale of lots in the Business Park, the funding processes for Berryville Clarke County Government Center, Grafton School, Shenandoah University, Lord Fairfax Community College, Mary Hardesty House, as well as the Lord Fairfax Small Business Development Center; and, 

WHEREAS during his tenure, Mr. Armbrust also served the County on the Communications Committee, Board of Equalization, Lord Fairfax Emergency Medical Services Council and Winchester Incubation Regional Enterprise.
[image: Wayne Armbrust]
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, the Board of Directors of the Industrial Development Authority of the Clarke County Virginia publicly acknowledges his service and expresses appreciation to Mr. Armbrust for his efforts and dedication to the citizens of Clarke County, and;

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this resolution of gratitude and appreciation be entered into the official record of the actions of the Industrial Development Authority of the Clarke County Virginia and that a copy of this action be provided to Mr. Armbrust as a token of the high regard and esteem in which he is held by the Authority.

APPROVED by the unanimous vote of the Board of Directors for the Industrial Development Authority of the Clarke County Virginia assembled in regular session on the 2nd day of February 2017.


New Business

Investment Options Continued Discussion

Chairman Juday informed the Directors that the Investment Subcommittee, Allan Frederickson, English Koontz and he, did not meet with Janice Kuhn, Eagle Investment.  He acknowledged that he had not scheduled the meeting and promised that he would schedule the meeting before the scheduled October 26 meeting.  


Lord Fairfax Community College Small Business Development Corporation Funding Request - FY 2018 $6,000

Len Capelli reminded that Dale Maza, LFCC SBDC Marketing Counselor, recently provided a presentation to the Authority on Small Business Development Corporation activities.  Mr. Capelli recommended continued funding for the organization requested at the same level as FY2017.

Rod Pierce, seconded by Mark Cochran, moved to approve the $6,000 funding request as presented.  The motion carried as follows:

	Mark Cochran
	-
	Aye

	Brian Ferrell
	-
	Aye

	Allan Frederickson
	-
	Aye

	Paul Jones
	-
	Absent

	David Juday
	-
	Aye

	English Koontz
	-
	Aye

	Rodney Pierce
	-
	Aye



June 22, 2017

Len Capelli
Clarke County Economic Development
101 Chalmers Court, Suite B
Berryville, VA 22611

Dear Len:

I am writing to thank you for your past support of the Lord Fairfax Small Business Development Center and to ask you for continued support in the amount of $6,000 from July 1, 2017 through June 30, 2018.

Last year, this funding allowed us to provide 15 one-on-one direct consultations with 15 Berryville and Clarke County small business owners and helped us to provide educational seminars and resources to over 222 small businesses. We are also proud to report that the RISE program winner of $5000 was a Clarke County small business owner. Your support for 2017 /18 will be used to service existing small businesses and those interested in pre-venture options.  Please find a cash grant request attached to this letter.

The Lord Fairfax Small Business Development Center is an entity that returns more dollars to the
community and the economy than is extended to it as financial support. We are a generator of revenue and not exclusively a consumer of municipal revenue. These dollars' flow back to the community through sales tax, property tax, and payroll dollars. The service we provide to residents saves them dollars over the alternative of seeking help elsewhere. We are passionate about helping small businesses thrive and we thank you for your collaborative efforts to help make this a reality.

We look forward to our continued collaborative efforts to foster small business success and growth in Berryville and Clarke County.

Respectfully,
Christine Kriz, Director, Lord Fairfax SBDC

Clarke County Cash Grant Request
Agency Name: Lord Fairfax Small Business Development Center

Contact Name: Christine Kriz
173 Skirmisher Lane
Middletown, VA 22645
Phone: 540-868-7093
Email: ckriz@Ifcc.edu

Cash Grant: Amount Requested for FY 17 /18 $6.000

The Lord Fairfax SBDC provides free, confidential business consulting and educational services via onsite and online programs to the Clarke County and eight additional counties in Virginia. Through the course of the 2016/17 Fiscal Year, the Lord Fairfax SBDC had the opportunity to work one-on-one with 295 clients through our centers within our geographical footprint.

Last year, we provided one-on-one business consultations with 15 direct clients from the Clarke County area totaling over 65 hours in counseling and research. We also updated our website to include direct links to the services you provide in Clarke County for small business owners.  We have received feedback that this has been an efficient tool for business owners to locate your services.

Your contribution also helped to fund a six-week program for entrepreneurs in which three Clarke County businesses participated.  The winner was a Clarke County business and took home $5000 cash and an additional $2500 in free marketing.  In addition, there were many others who were helped with a single phone call or quick email for simple business questions.

Your continued GRANT funding would help maintain that figure as well as continue to provide great FREE one-on-one counseling as well as a core group of seminars.

Our total budget is $320,328.25 which includes in-kind contributions from LFCC and funding support from each of the localities we serve. We are asking for your continued support of $6000 to help us meet the SBA requirement to raise 50% matching funds.


Treasurer Report

Allan Frederickson apologized explaining that he was ill prepared for the report advising that he had frequently been out of town this year tending to family matters.  He reviewed the Treasurer’s Report opining that it was self-explanatory and accounts were in decent shape.  He confirmed that the accounts were audited by Robinson Farmer and Cox.

Fiscal Year End 2017 – June 30, 2017

	Checking
	$66,061.93

	MMDA
	$  1,532.00

	Brokerage Account
	$35,267.86

	Total:
	$67,593.93

	Income:
	

	· Interest MMDA
	$0.40

	· Estimated Annual Income Brokerage Account
	$454.42

	Total Income:
	$454.82

	
	

	Expense:
	

	· Meetings
	$200

	· Cashiers Check Fee
	$  16

	Total Expense:
	$216



Mark Cochran, seconded by English Koontz, moved to accept the July 27, 2017, Treasurer’s Report.  The motion carried as follows:

	Mark Cochran
	-
	Aye

	Brian Ferrell
	-
	Aye

	Allan Frederickson
	-
	Aye

	Paul Jones
	-
	Absent

	David Juday
	-
	Aye

	English Koontz
	-
	Aye

	Rodney Pierce
	-
	Aye



Rod Pierce inquired about the list of outstanding bond balances and potential income from bond fees.  David Juday suggested bond fees added as a breakdown under income.

Chairman Juday requested review on the water and sewer subsidy program at the October meeting.


Approval of Minutes 

English Koontz, seconded by Brian Ferrell, moved to approve the April 27, 2017, minutes as presented.  The motion carried as follows:

	Mark Cochran
	-
	Aye

	Brian Ferrell
	-
	Aye

	Allan Frederickson
	-
	Aye

	Paul Jones
	-
	Absent

	David Juday
	-
	Aye

	English Koontz
	-
	Aye

	Rodney Pierce
	-
	Aye




Economic Development Update

Highlights of Len Capell’s update include:
· Hydroponic Greenhouse:  
· Property under consideration had too many rocks making it too expensive to develop.
· For disclosure, David Juday stated that he must recuse himself from discussion of hydroponics.
· Farm on Parshall Road uses hydroponics to produce vegetables for a non-profit veterans group.
· Farm-based Distilleries:  Engaged in conversations with two farmers expressing interest.
· Farm Grants:  Will actively pursue inquiries into these programs.
· Fair Booth:  Will have a booth at the fair to distribute brochures, maps, and sign up for door prizes will require a name and email address, which will aid in developing an email list.
· Craig’s Sun Decks and Patios:  The Directors asked Len Capelli to follow up to determine if this was a relocation or an expansion and to introduce the business to the IDA.
· C2M:  
· Seeking a larger facility.
· Talks continue to encourage owner to stay in the County.
· Submit a grant request for $250,000.
· County-owned warehouse:  Mr. Capelli proposes constructing a large warehouse with office space for incubator businesses out front, as well as a training center.
· RV Storage Park:  This is a Town economic development effort and Mr. Capelli is not involved.
· Railroad: Contacted the railroad commission about a grant to repair the infrastructure to facilitate bulk transport. 


Next Meeting

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 26, 2017, 1:00 pm. 


Adjournment

At 1:27 pm, English Koontz, seconded by Mark Cochran, moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion carried as follows:

	Mark Cochran
	-
	Aye

	Brian Ferrell
	-
	Aye

	Allan Frederickson
	-
	Aye

	Paul Jones
	-
	Absent

	David Juday
	-
	Aye

	English Koontz
	-
	Aye

	Rodney Pierce
	-
	Aye
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